geas,  United States Forest Pacific Southwest 800 Buchanan Street

{ } Department of Service Research Station Albany, CA 94710

Agriculture

Date: February 13, 2018

To Whom It May Concern:

NBT Construction & Supply, LLC, was retained to replace a boiler at the Redwood
Laboratory, Pacific Southwest Research Station. NBT Construction was the prime
contractor for this project and they were responsible for the hiring of subcontractors.

This was my first time working with Andy Clementz and NBT Construction. I offer my
highest recommendation. The company was professional, responsive, and performed the
work within specifications, time, and budget. This made my job as a Contract Specialist
easy, considering I was dealing with a voluminous workload along with providing
support for wildland fires. I would not hesitate to hire this company in the future.

If you would like to further discuss my experience with the company, feel free to contact
me at 406-624-3442.

Sincerely,

'DANA M. BANGART
Contract Specialist




